
 

 

CHANGE NOTICE FOR MANUAL NO. 07-23: 

REASONABLE COMPATIBILITY 

DATE: March 27, 2023 

 
Manual: Family and Children’s Medicaid 

Change No: 07-23 

 

To: County Directors of Social Services 

 
 

I. BACKGROUND AND CONTENT OF CHANGE 

 
The Division of Health Benefits (DHB) has revised and updated the Medicaid policy section, 

MA-3310 Reasonable Compatibility. This change notice includes a policy update on removing 

all North Carolina Health Choice (NCHC) language as the program will sunset effective April 

1, 2023. 

II. POLICY UPDATE 

 
A. MA-3310 II., Reasonable Compatibility and the 5% Disregard 

 
This section was updated to remove NCHC language from the policy. 

 
B. MA-3310 II.B.1.2.3, How to apply the 5% disregard with RC 

 
Throughout this section, all NCHC language was removed from policy. 

 

 
III. EFFECTIVE DATE AND IMPLEMENTATION 

This policy is effective April 1, 2023 

 
If you have any questions regarding information in this letter, please contact your Operational Support 

Team Representative. 
 

 

 

Jay Ludlam 

Deputy Secretary, NC Medicaid 
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